MINUTES OF SHERINGTON HISTORICAL SOCIETY COMMITTEE MEETING 182 HELD 1 November  2016 AT THE CHAPEL, THE KNOLL, SHERINGTON AT 8.00 PM
Present:
Kay Turrell (Vice Chair); Liz Revell (Treasurer); Caroline Leslie (Events); Jackie Inskipp (Secretary)
	
	
	Action



	1.
	Apologies:  Mark Vale (Chair)

	

	2.
	Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting
Agreed by all who were present and signed by KT

	

	3.
3.1

3.2

3.3

3.4

3.5
	Matters Arising:
Office computer still needs to be sorted out – ongoing.
Welcome Pack.  Still needs updating so KT has not distributed.  All organisations need to be approached individually to ensure information is current.
A query was raised as to whether or not SHS should be doing this.  SHS needs to contact Sherington Parish Council (Tracey Young) to see if they are willing to take this on.  If so, MV to provide TY with latest version.

Harry Hickson war diaries.  These will be incorporated into the WWI booklet.
Circular Walk No 1.  LR has distributed 20 to The White Hart and JI has given 20 to the MK Visitor Information Centre.  Still need to give some to Alban Hill Nursery.

JI had contacted Dianne Sutton of MK Heritage Association re funding for a second walk covering the southern end of the village.  DS advised that another funding application needs to be submitted.

JI advised that the bus service No 40 is ceasing from 26 November so information regarding bus provision needs to be revised.  It was suggested that enquiries be referred to the MKC website with an appropriate link.


	MV

JI/MV

LR

LR/KT

LR/KT

	4.
4.1

4.2

4.3


	Chairman’s Report
Church Bazaar:  LR proposed giving a flat rate of £10.00 which was agreed.
KT and JI will man the stall.  It was suggested that we ask people to make something to decorate to small permanent tree on The Knoll with SHS sourcing the necessary materials.  Anyone participating will be invited to come to put their decoration on the tree nearer Christmas.

SHS should take a picture of the tree.

January Jolly.  Sheila Quinn and Pearl Teasdale have offered to organise this and are meeting with Giles Fern of The White Hart on 2 November to discuss.  Last year a 2-course meal was £22.00 and a 3-course meal £25.00.  LR will ask Tony and Madeleine Pilcher if they would like to attend.  LR will contact SQ regarding suitable dates.

November event.  MV sent apologies for not mentioning this in the current SCAN.  Something needs to be inserted regarding the December film show.  KT will organise refreshments for this.


	KT/JI
KT
LR

?

KT

	5.
5.1

5.2
	Vice Chair’s Report
Alan Smith had asked if it was possible to obtain a copy of the Chibnold Fiefs and Fields map.  KT advised that there is a copy in the SHS office.
New Thursday Group have asked if they can borrow the projector in March.  Agreed.


	KT

	6.
	Treasurer’s Report
LR to provide to JI


	

	7.
7.1

7.2

7.3

7.4
	Events

Film Show being proposed by Alice Gardner and Philip Smith.  It was agreed this should be a special event other than a normal SHS one and that provisionally 28 January 2017 would be suitable.  LR will check with AG and PES to see if this is acceptable.  A projector will be required.

Photographic Exhibition.  Booked for 25 February and David Mackay is again willing to judge.  LR will send DM all the entries.There will be mugs for prizes.  The boards will be needed to display the entries.
Do we need boards for the “Burying the Hatchet” display.  Query with MV.

Members can talk – 8 November.  All under control with 5 speakers engaged.  A projector will be required.
Next year’s programme.  Roy Smart is confirmed for April and will talk on Amy Johnson.  Nick Brand may be willing to do something and Chris Rowe is up to speak on the Gunpowder Plot in October.  CL is still working on this.

It was considered that the proposal to show a film about the late actor, Leslie Howard, was too expensive at £100 plus expenses from London.  JI suggested contacting the OU Film Society or the MK Independent Cinema to see if they might be interested.


	LR

LR

MV

CL

LR/JI

	8.

8.1

8.2
	Any Other Business
Phonebox – incorrect entry in November edition.  JI flagged this up.  It is stated that the next meeting is on 15 November and that meetings are held on the third Tuesday of the month.  JI to contact Phonebox.
The SHS calendar states that committee meetings are held on the 4th Tuesday of the month.  JI asked if this is still the case as the last two have been held on the 1st Tuesday and she would like to attend Parish Council meeting.


	JI




The meeting closed at  9.55pm.  The next meeting is provisionally set at 1 Church Road on  ????
